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SISTER LUCILLE WILL RECEIVE LEADERSHIP AWARD 

Sister Lucille McKillop, President of Salve Regina College, will receive the 
Mercy Higher Education Colloquium Leadership Award in June. The award 
recognizes Sisters of Mercy who have been active in higher education over a 
significant period of time and who have made substantial contributions to the 
field of higher education. Sister Sheila Megley, College Provost, has been 
asked to introduce Sister Lucille at the awards ceremony. 

* * * 
SALVE REGINA STUDENTS SAIL IN 350TH CELEBRATION PARADE 

Students from Salve Regina College will make and man a float in Newport's 
350th Celebration Parade on Sunday, May 7. The float, sponsored by Volvo 
Corporation, will have a sailing and tennis theme. Funds provided by Volvo 
and not used for float construction will go toward the Hunger I Cleanup 
Campaign, a project in which students raised funds for hunger relief. The 
parade starts at 2 p. m. 

SENIORS EXHIBIT ART WORK 

"Senior Thesis Exhibitions, Part II" will be on view at McKillop Gallery 
from May 9 - 21. The show, highlighting senior art work, will feature 
photography, oil paintings and ceramics. 

Robin Kalek will show ceramics, Susanne Keebler will exhibit oil paintings 
and Kaori Ogahta will display photography. 

An opening reception will take place on May 9, from 7 - 9 p. m. Gallery 
hours are Monday - Thursday, 11 a.m. - 5 p.m.; Fridays, 11 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
and Sundays, 2 - 4 p. m. Admission is free at all times. 

* * * 



GRADUATE STUDENT PLANS TO BICYCLE CROSS-COUNTRY FOR LUNG ASSOCIATION 

Ronald DiFabbio, a graduate student in the Holistic Counseling Program, 
plans to bike-ride cross-country this summer in a fundraiser for the American 
Lung Association. The two-month trip will begin in Seattle, Washington, on 
June 6, and cyclers will pedal approximately 70 miles a day until they reach 
Atlantic City, New Jersey. Riders will traverse some 3, 400 miles. 

To qualify as an entrant, riders must collect $5, 000 in donations and 
pledges, and DiFabbio has been busy with efforts to gather those pledges. He 
ran into an unexpected snag last week when his bike was stolen, but he will 
invest in a new bike if he can raise all the needed funds. 

Anyone interested in making a pledge should contact Ron DiFabbio at 
847-5341. 

* * * 
CANDLELIGHT MARCH FOR SUICIDE AWARENESS 

In a state where someone dies by suicide every four days on average, The 
Samaritans will sponsor a one-mile candlelight "Suicide Awareness March" to the 
Rhode Island State House the evening of Tuesday, May 9, as part of National 
Suicide Prevention Week, May 7 -13. 

Students, faculty and staff are invited to join the march, which will begin 
at 10 p.m. from The Samaritans' Center at 2 Magee Street on Providence's East 
Side. 

The Samaritans offers 24-hour hotline service handling some 30, 000 annual 
calls from people in crisis, plus a Safe Place support group and extensive 
community outreach programs. 

For more information, contact Nancy Heroux at The Samaritans, 272-4243. 

A NEW APPROACH TO LANGUAGE INTERPRETATION AND COMMUNICATION SKILLS 

If you're looking for a new way to get your ideas across, you may want to 
investigate Neuro-Linguistic Programming (NLP), a method of learning about 
how we process language and how that processing effects the way we 
communicate. Linda C. Strahan, an educator and ordained minister, will 
present "Introduction to NLP: A Consumer's Guide to its Magic" on three 
consecutive Saturdays, beginning May 27 and again on July 8. Workshops, 
which last two hours each, take place at the Quaker Hill Professional Center in 
Portsmouth and cost $20. 00 per session or $60. 00 for the entire workshop. 

This introductory course will outline the concepts behind NLP, a program 
which helps you learn how you gave language its meaning and how that meaning 
effects feelings and, in turn, your body's physiological response to its 
environment. Proponents of the method assert that you can improve your 
communication skills by learning how you process language symbols. "NLP can 
help people overcome feelings of helplessness and powerlessness," Strahan said. 

For more information, call 846-1988. 



PAID SUMMER INTERNSHIPS AVAILABLE 

The Newport Historical Society has three openings for paid summer 
internships for students interested in further education in fields that relate to 
work in a historical institution. Interns will divide their time between the 
Society and the Wanton-Lyman-Hazard House, one of two historic properties 
owned and operated by the Newport Historical Society. While at the Society, 
the interns will work on a research project based on the Wanton-Lyman-Hazard 
House. 

The program begins with an intensive two-week training program, June 6 -
16. The House opens June 17 and stays open through August 31. 

The internship program offers participants the practical, hands-on field 
experience valued by graduate schools and future employers. Applicants to the 
program must have course work in one or more of the following areas: 
American History, American Studies, Art History with a concentration in the 
decorative arts, Architectural History, Conservation, Preservation or Museum 
Studies. · 

Please submit a resume with a cover letter and three references by May 
19, to (Ms.) Elliott Caldwell, Curator. 

For further information, contact Elliott Caldwell at 846-0813. 

* * * 
CUMBERLAND COMPANY HIRING PERFORMERS, OFFERING SCHOLARSHIPS 

FOR SUMMER PROGRAM 

The Cumberland Company for the Performing Arts will hold auditions for 
its August production of THE FAIRE on Saturday, May 6 at 1 p. m. There are 
a number of paid positions available plus merit scholarships to the company's 
training program. The Cumberland Company for the Performing Arts is Rhode 
Island's second largest non-profit theatre company. 

There are several apprentice positions available to those who wish to 
perform with the company and receive scholarships to the summer training 
program. Classes in acting, stage combat, dance, stunt/ acrobatics and 
conditioning are offered. 

The Cumberland Company Summer Training Program is open to anyone who 
would like to participate. Tuition is $75. 00 per course for the full summer. 
For more information on the training program, auditions or apprentice positions, 
call 333-9000. 

* * * 
JUMP FOR HEART FUNDS TALLIED 

Salve Regina College students raised $461 for the American Heart 
Association in the Jump For Heart program held recently at the Newport YMCA. 
Over 30 students participated in the event. 

Event coordinators were sophomores Michelle Stavros, Ingrid Meiser, 
Anndra Sulick, Vanessa Barneschi, Karen Karcher, and freshmen Christine 
Scully, Bridget Mulligan, Judithe Pawloski, Lisa D'Agostino and Denise Foley. 

James Lynch, Director of Intramurals, and Geraldine Di Camillo, Coordinator 
of Intramurals and a tennis coach at the College, served as faculty advisors. 
Graduate students Kimberly Campbell and Stacey Deveney, also helped organize 
the event. 



FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Mary Louise Greeley, Associate Professor of Biology and Biomedical 
Sciences, has been elected secretary of the Board of Rhode Island Schools of 
Medical Technology (BRISMeT). 

BRISMeT is a consortium consisting of pathologists, hospital 
administrators, medical technology program directors, and college directors of 
medical technology programs. It administers medical technology ( B . S. level) 
education programs in the State of Rhode Island. 

Maureen Lareau, Associate Professor of Nursing, had an article published 
in the March issue of The Consultant Pharmacist. "Alternative Care of 
Alzheimer Residents in Long-term Care Facilities" explores ways to structure an 
environment for Alzheimer victims so that they require less medication. Lareau 
co-authored the article with E. Paul Larrat, Jean Anderson and Janis L. 
McKernan-Markoff, her partners in a study called "The Alzheimer Demonstration 
Project." 

Stephanie Muri, Associate Professor of Social Work, represented Salve 
Regina College at a Career Colloquium sponsored by the Human Development 
Program at Boston College. Speakers addressed career possibilities for 
students who graduate with a degree in Human Development, and the fields 
represented were psychology, management, health care and social work. 

* * * 
STUDENT NEWS 

Mary Patricia Dod, a junior Biology major, has been awarded a summer 
internship at Mystic Marinelife Aquarium. She will be an apprentice Marine 
Biologist and will also work on her own research project which will involve the 
aquarium's pinnipeds (seals & sea lions). 

Patricia Toppa, a senior graduating with a degree in Theatre, will 
represent the College as a regional finalist in the 1990 Irene Ryan competition. 
She was nominated for her role as Annie Sullivan in "The Miracle Worker." The 
Irene Ryan Competition is sponsored by the American College Theatre Festival, 
a national organization of College theatre departments. Mrs. Toppa will compete 
in Region I, which includes entrants from six New England States. 

Christopher Moriarty, a senior graduating with a degree in Theatre, has 
been accepted into the graduate school of theatre at Brandeis University. 
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